

State of Utah Department of Commerce Division of Public Utilities

FRANCINE GIANI Executive Director

THOMAS BRADY Deputy Director

CHRIS PARKER

Director, Division of Public Utilities

GARY HEBERT Governor SPENCER J. COX Lieutenant Governor

TRANSMITTAL LETTER

To:

Public Utilities and Technology Interim Committee

Representative David P. Hinkins, Chairman

Senator Ken Ivory, Co-Chairman

Utah State Legislature State Capital Complex Salt Lake City, UT 84114

From: Utah Division of Public Utilities

Chris Parker, Director

Artie Powell, Energy Section Manager

Date:

December 30, 2015

Dear Chairman Ivory,

Attached is the progress report from the Division of Public Utilities regarding renewable energy targets for electrical utilities. This report is in response to Utah Code Ann. § 54-17-602 which specifies target amounts of renewable energy by 2025 for electrical utilities in Utah.

The Division acknowledges and appreciates the effort of Mr. Mike Peterson from the Utah Rural Electric Association as well as representatives from Rocky Mountain Power for their help and support in compiling this information. The primary contact at the Division of Public Utilities is

> Brenda Salter, Technical Consultant Division of Public Utilities 160 E 300 S, Heber Wells Bldg, 4th Floor Salt Lake City, UT 84114 (801) 530-6655 bsalter@utah.gov

CCMike Peterson, Utah Rural Electric Association Bob Lively, Rocky Mountain Power Utah Public Service Commission

